
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JUNE 13TH, 2019 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, June 13th, 2019.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember several residents who have serious medical conditions and send best wishes to them.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – absent



Mark D’Agostino – absent




Paul Coughlin – present
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one addressed the Board.
LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Paul Coughlin had nothing to report.

Councilwoman Mary Weinberger reported that the Rec. would be having an orientation meeting for the new staff on Tuesday, June 18th at 6pm.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: As a matter of information for residents, if anyone knows someone who would need help with home repairs, Rebuilding Together of Dutchess County might be of assistance.  They can be reached at 845-454-7310.  On Saturday, June 22nd, the County will be offering another Hazardous Materials disposal day at the DPW on Dutchess Turnpike from 8am to 12:30pm.  Call them for further information.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the agenda with one addition: add under #3, appoint an Assessor’s clerk.  With this noted, a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS VACANCY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to have the Town Clerk place an ad in the local papers for a Town resident volunteer to serve an unexpired term on the ZBA.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
2. REC. APPOINTMENTS: A motion by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the new Recreation staff appointments as presented.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  In addition, the new Rec. Director Justin Cooper presented a re-worked budget for some of the new staff, in order to be competitive with other towns, and give more hours to fewer staff members.  The budget’s bottom line did not change.  A motion to accept this new proposed salary schedule was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
The supervisor added that the Rec. pond pumps had been upgraded as well as the ultra-violet lights water system.

3. ASSESSOR TRAINING: As requested by Assessor Steve Gotovich, the Board members present approved his attendance at a training seminar on August 9th in Norwich, NY on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
3B. ASSESSOR’S CLERK: After having received 44 applications for this position, and then narrowed down to 7 being interviewed, the Board appointed Claire Eskdale to the position on the recommendation of Assessor Gotovich, on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  She will received 80% of the $18.50 per hour salary for the probationary period of six months, and the hours will be 4 hrs. per day on Monday through Thursday, and 2 hours on 
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Friday.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

4. TOWN CLERK’S REQUEST FOR A TEMPORARY DEPUTY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to allow the Town Clerk to have a deputy clerk while she is on vacation, so as not to have to close her office for two weeks.  This deputy will be allowed 60 hours at $15.00 per hour, 20 hours to train, and 40 hours to cover the office in the Town Clerk’s absence.    Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Approval of the Minutes of the May 13th Town Board meeting were tabled until July as there was no quorum to vote on them – Councilman Coughlin was absent in May.
6. EXECUTIVE SESSION: After the three Board members reviewed and signed the vouchers presented by the supervisor, Mr. Norton made a motion to go into an Executive Session at 8:10pm on a personnel matter.  The motion was seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

The Board excited their Executive Session on the motion of Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin at approximately 9:10pm, and with no action taken, adjourned the meeting.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

